
Auckland Unitary Plan  
 
Notice of Requirement for designation for Drury West Secondary School 
 
Notice of Requirement  
Auckland Council has received a notice of a requirement from The Minister of Education as the 
Requiring Authority, for educational purposes.  
 
The requirement seeks to establish and operate a Secondary School for students in years 7 to 13 and 
an Early Childhood Education Centre (ECE). 
 
The site to which the requirement applies is as follows: 

• 401 Jesmond Road, Drury West 
• Part 281 Jesmond Road, Drury West 
• Part 341 Jesmond Road, Drury West 

 
Viewing the notice of requirement  
 
The explanation of the notice of requirement can be found on our web site 
www.aucklandcouncil.govt.nz/nor. If you don’t have access to a computer, please visit your local 
library or service centre and they will help you view the NoR on our website. 
 
If you have any questions about the notice of requirement, please contact: Vanessa Leddra, Planner, 
09 301 0101. 
 
 
Making a submission on the notice of requirement  
 
Any person or organisation may make a submission on the notice of requirement, but a person who is 
a trade competitor or the requiring authority may do so only if that person is directly affected by an 
effect of the activity to which the requirement relates that – 

(a) Adversely affects the environment; and 
(b) Does not relate to trade competition or the effects of trade competition. 
  

You may make a submission by sending a written or electronic form to Auckland Council at: 
• Auckland Council, Unitary Plan Private Bag 92300, Auckland 1142, Attention: Planning 

Technician, or 
• By using the online form on the Auckland Council website at www.aucklandcouncil.govt.nz/nor, 

or 
• By email to:  unitaryplan@aucklandcouncil.govt.nz ;or 
• Lodging your submission in person at Auckland Council, Libraries or offices. 

All submissions on the notice of requirement must include the following reference number: 
“NoR – Drury West Secondary School”. 
 
Submissions close on 27 April 2021. 
 

 
You must serve a copy of your submission on The Minister of Education as soon as reasonably 
practicable after serving your submission on Auckland Council. 
 
The address for service is: 
 
Minister of Education 
C/- Beca Ltd 
Attention: Kristina Gurshin 
P O Box 6345 
AUCKLAND 
 
 
Notification date: 25 March 2021 
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